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THANK YOU to 

our Volunteers for a 

successful All 

Church Clean-Up 

Day (left) and an 

awesome week of  

Vacation Bible 

School!  

YOU ROCK! 

 

AUGUST At-A-Glance 
Aug. 3—Memorial for Alice Crouch 

  —Sacred Space 6-7 p.m. 

Aug. 9—MHS Crews at Pastor’s 6:30 pm 

Aug. 14—MHS Breakfast Begins (Wed.) 

Aug. 18—Boomers Planning Picnic 

Aug. 25—Hearing Loss Forum 11:30 a.m. 

        

 

 

JULY At-A-Glance 
June 30—Church Potluck Chili Cook-Off 

July 4—HAPPY INDEPENDENCE DAY!  

—Office Closed, Exploring God 10:15 a.m. 

July 6—Sacred Space 6-7 p.m. 

July 13 –Memorial: Fred & Jeanne Recknagel 

July 25—Tai Chi 11a.m. 

July 28—Pat Kerrigan, Guest Preacher 

   —  Voyagers @ Mamma Mia 

SAVE THE DATES:       LIFETOUCH DIRECTORY PHOTOS September 10,11,12 

                                   CHURCH RETREAT @ WESTMINSTER Sept. 13,14 



 

  

By Pastor Cindy 

 
 On Pentecost I asked the congregation to share with me (and one another) how the Holy Spirit has worked 
in their lives. A few people shared their stories of faith. I trust you will agree with me that the following accounts of 
the Holy Spirit’s power are inspirational blessings for our mutual faith journey. Thank you to all who were brave 
enough to share! (Some have been shortened and edited to fit into this newsletter.) 
  

Anonymous Office Manager shared:  “A combination of factors had led me to start 
skipping church and to stop praying. I was upset with my pastor and stubbornly angry 
with God for leading me into a job that left me jaded and traumatized. My loved ones 
felt that the job was good for me since it had forced me to create boundaries and 
stripped me of my naivete.  But I could not feel grateful for a flinching heart.  
 Half a year was spent trying to heal without asking for God’s help. I was too 
afraid of being hurt again to even look for work. One Sunday afternoon, I was out in 
our overgrown yard admiring the mess of old roses and guessing at pruning.  For the 
first time in six months, I released a prayer.  “God, I would like to find a part-time job, close 

to home, with kind people.”  The sun was unseasonably warm and the roses were  fragrant and glorious.  
Around 2:30 pm, I heard a voice in my head say, “Go inside and look  for a job on Craigslist.”  I pulled my 
gardening gloves off and left my hat on  to log into my computer. A  job listing quickly came up that seemed to 
fit some of my criteria….but a church?  I applied and returned to my roses. The rest is a 5 year history.  
 I truly believe that the Holy Spirit led me here to heal and return to prayer and church...and ultimately 
to my current spiritual path. Thank you for being here Church of the Roses! Sometimes it takes a village to 
heal a heart. Thank you for being my village.  

 
Debbie Shortt shared: “Jesus continuously says to me, "I am your Healer, and I am your 
Great Physician”. I regularly deal with 6 - 8 different areas in my body, where I have 
intense physical pain, every day, but I live by the power and strength of the Holy Spirit. 
I've already been living this way for more than 10 years. I am a living, walking miracle, 
because of who Jesus is to me, and with me and Him, together, we are unstoppable.  
Jesus is my True Love, my Heart Song, my Sweet Music, my Joy and Contentment, my 
Precious Treasure, the Anchor of my Soul, and my Everything. I live in Jesus' joy and 
contentment, despite whatever pain is in my body, or what it looks like, or feels like, 
because, Jesus, the Living Water, lives in me !!!” 
 

Betsey Yeager shared:  In the early '60's, after worshipping at First Pres in San 
Anselmo, our family switched to Redwoods Presbyterian Church in Larkspur, 
where the Rev. Frank Hamilton preached.  After the death of our 15-year-old 
son, Bart in 1964, Frank guided us through our grief, eventually recommending 
that we serve the Presbyterian Church as missionaries.  From 1969 until our 
retirement in the early '90s we served in Colombia, Mexico, Chile, Nicaragua, 
visiting many other Latin American countries and, later, working for the PCUSA 
at their headquarters in New York.  Upon returning to California, we found 
Frank Hamilton again at PCOR and worshipped here for about a decade.   
 My experiences in Latin America exposed me to a different style of 
worship in Faith Based Communities.  After my husband, Ray's death in 2003, I 

felt called to worship at Knox. Sue Fleenor, with whom we had become familiar when she was at SFTS, 
created an environment at Knox that was more akin to the communities with which I had become familiar. 
The worship services there filled me with the Holy Spirit and inspired me to grow more in my faith.  
 Upon Sue's retirement, I began feeling differently at Knox. Soon, I realized  that the Holy Spirit was 



 

 

 

 

telling me to “go back home” to PCOR.  Now here, I once again feel moved each Sunday. The music and 
sermons all fill me with the Holy Spirit and I get to see folks who I have known for so many years! 

 
Tony Burille shared:  How to begin my tale. I had been an avid pipe smoker 
for more than a quarter century, a professional vocalist and musician. Later 
in 1996 I began to have vocal problems which I thought were due to 
allergies. Events brought me to the care of an ENT surgeon who diagnosed 
early damage to my larynx. He warned me about the dangers of smoking 
and of probable cancer. I was diagnosed with laryngeal cancer in November 
2000. Following treatment (chemo and radiation) there was a period of 
remission until November of 2004. Then, it was removal of my larynx or 
death within a year. It may be difficult for others to understand but I nearly 

decided on death. I had defined my very existence by my musical talents and this belief was my personal 
identity, my true self. Only the love and devotion of my wife, Linda, persuaded me to have the operation.  
 Following the operation, convalescence and continued life, I became increasingly bitter internally for 
having thrown away a God-given gift that was so precious. I began subconsciously to hate myself to the point 
that even listening to musical performance was more than I could bear. I gave up music, the church, and my 
love of performing in anger at the “Me” that had survived.  
 It happened that 11 years later I went to a reception at PCOR in honor of the Reverend Wayne 
Johnson who had been pastor there. On the way out, Marge Donaldson spotted me and expressed her 
happiness with seeing me there. I decided to come to a service because of the warmth that I could sense 
infusing the ethos of this Ekklesia.  
 During the service that Sunday, something happened that I cannot explain in rational terms except to 
feel that I was touched by the hand of the Creator. At one point, without preamble, my internal knot of self-
hatred congealed in the center of my body and physically, viscerally, fell away from me and I  was washed 
clean of recrimination. I was in a state of what the Bible refers to as a “State of Grace”. I met Pastor Cindy (for 
the first time) and communicated my state of mind and soul following the service.  
 I have received many blessings since that time but I still remember that state of grace and endeavor to 
retain the joy of that moment. I give thanks every day for the people whose lives I touch and for the richness 
of their gifts to me in brotherhood of the community of Christ. Blessings, Tony 

 
Felipa Jones shared:  The Holy Spirit’s loving and guiding breeze was 
strongly felt during the last week of our beloved Melissa’s life.  
Although she was not a particularly religious person, not did she have 
any attachments to any church, 5 days before she died, on a Sunday 
morning, she answered the call of the deep nudging of the Spirit.  She 
woke up earlier than usual, and said, “Mom, we must go to church today.”  
We didn’t know where to go, so picked up randomly 3 churches 
nearby to visit, one of them being our church.  By the time we arrived 

at church, the worship was over, and people were at Bowen Hall.  We asked to speak with the pastor, and 
Pastor Cindy met us at the annex, after Melissa and I spent time alone in the sanctuary, a very intimate and 
inspiring time shared between us, when we felt the Spirit speaking to us through the colors of the glass 
painted windows.   
 After speaking with Pastor Cindy, as we were leaving, Melissa turned to me and said, “Mom, this is my 
spiritual home; this is where I want us to come.”  I felt shivers going through my body, as I felt 
the presence of the Holy Spirit so strongly between us.  Melissa died 5 days later, and she 
brought Scott and I to this church.  This was her gift for us, her enduring gift of love and 
gratitude.  And every time we now come to church, we feel Melissa’s presence joined with 
the Holy Spirit, guiding us, nudging us, inspiring us, and giving us hope.   
 

Have a Happy Summertime! God is good! Love, Pastor Cindy 
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FINANCE 
Things are trundling along with our financial activ-
ity. Thru May we are just barely in the negative 
with a little red figure. Nothing to fret about as I’m 
confident we’ll find spare money from member’s 
generosity. 
        As always, thank you for your continued  sup-
port of our church and do not hesitate to ask me 
anything about our church’s finances. 

Chris Nelle, Chair of Finance 

ROSEBUD PRESCHOOL 
 
Our new shade structure is up. We have a new out-
side play kitchen with two sinks that allows the 
children to pump water out of a bucket. The water 
then drains back into the bucket. They are having 
fun “cooking” and creating potions. Our garden is 
producing and we have enjoyed radishes, cucum-
bers and squash so far. Although we have many 
families taking vacations throughout the summer, 
our roster is full.  

Susan Jenkins, Director 

MUSIC   
Summer is here and with it, summer vacation for students 
and teachers.  As a kid I well remember the feeling of 
sweet release as the last school bell of the year rang and 
we all sprinted away from school.  No more math 
problems, essays, and history projects.  No more getting 
up before dawn, wolfing down a hasty breakfast, and 
trudging off to school.  Instead a welcome break from the 
daily routine, and a chance to recharge the batteries.  
Growing up on Clark Street in Santa Rosa meant keeping 
cool in the creek behind our house, hanging out at the 
Boys Club, visiting the fair, riding the carnival rides and 
getting Mackinac Island Fudge!! 
 Everybody needs a break from their routine from 
time to time.  It gives us a chance to reflect on where we 
have been and where we are headed.  When we return to 
our tasks (whatever they may be) we can then do so a 
fresh perspective and renewed energy.  
 With this in mind, both our chancel and bell choirs 
will be on summer break until September. During their 
hiatus we will have individuals from our congregation 
providing the anthem each week, and we still have a few 
openings for those of you would like to grace us with your 
voice or other musical talent. Please contact me at 
myles@churchofthroses.org to volunteer.   It is also a time 
to reflect on whether you might be called to join us in 
September as a bell ringer or choir member.  We do not 
audition, and no previous training is necessary.  Just bring 
a spirit of Christian fellowship and a willingness to learn 
new things and in a few weeks,  you will be wondering why 
it took you so long to join us!  
May God bless all of us with a safe and relaxing summer! 

Myles Ellis,  Music Director  

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
   Summer is here! B&G has been working on various repair 
projects, the garden area, and keeping the church clean. 
The garden will soon be producing lots of tomatoes. The 
Roses garden is looking great. After the all church cleanup 
day on June 1st, we're all enjoying a beautiful, clean kitchen 
--- thanks again to all the volunteers that made that happen. 
  One thing to note --- two of the large mulberry trees along 
our church parking area will be removed by our neighbor. 
The trees are technically on land belonging to our neigh-
bors, and they've been creating a problem with the fence 
and backyard. They will notify us when she has the work 
scheduled, as we'll need to close the parking lot while the 
work is done. Talk with me if you have any questions. 
 

Steve Fenner, Chair 

mailto:myles@churchofthroses.org


 

 

 

 

BOOMERS  
Picnic and Planning Party 

August 18th!  
 

SAVE THE 
DATE!! 

 

Mark your calendars 
NOW for the afternoon 

of Sun., Aug. 18, 1-4 pm, for a picnic and 
Boomers Planning Party (activities for our 
next year’s season). More details will fol-
low in bulletins & emails.  
 

INVITE A FRIEND!! 
Boomers is a growing family of like-minded 
adults. Despite our name, we invite every 
active adult to come and play. Have you 
heard of the Beatles? You’re in!!  

 

The Voyagers will be attending the play 
Mamma Mia! On Sunday, July 28th at 

2:00 p.m. This play is part of the 
Summer Repertory Theater and will take 

place in their Performance Pavilion at 
SRJC. Callers will be contacting 

members soon.  
There are a limited number of tickets 
available at $18.00 each, so the first 
people to reserve and pay will get the 
tickets. It is very important that folks 

arrive in plenty of time to park and get 
into the Pavilion. There is no late 

seating. There will be further instructions 
accompanying the tickets. 

 Any questions, please contact  
Gene and Carole Michel, 542-5572. 

 

 

Reverend Lynne Davis 
Vandercook has been  
approved by our Session 
to be our new Parish  
Associate. Lynne is a re-
tired PCUSA minister, and 
Hospice Chaplain. She has 
been a certified Christian 
Educator, and a Deacon 
before becoming a teach-
ing elder/minister in the 
church. She will be provid-

ing congregational care in coordination with the 
work of our Deacons and Pastor Cindy. PCOR feels 
very blessed to have Lynne join our staff as a vol-
unteer minister. She came to us as a result of the 
fires in Paradise. Lynne and her brother, Dave, lost 
their home in Paradise and moved to Santa Rosa a 
few months ago. Lynne has two adult sons, John 
and Mark.  God is good! This is another example of 
hope rising out of tragedy! 

 

Pat Kerrigan is a third-generation 
San Franciscan, who came to 
Sonoma County with her eye 
(and ear) on radio. In 1980, she 
began her broadcasting career at 
a top-40 station: 92.9. In 1983, 
she became co-host of KZST’s 
morning show and added promo-
tions director to her resume 

which evolved into an enormous commitment to pub-
lic service and serving dozens of non-profit organiza-
tions. In 2001, Pat heard a local doctor speak about 
the need for a non-profit breast care center for wom-
en, and went to work. She procured the talents of Lily 
Tomlin (who performed for free), and raised a quarter-
million dollars in one night: seed money for the Sutter 
Breast Care Center. When the wildfires hit the North 
Bay in October, Pat was in the studio by midnight and 
spent the next 24 days on the air. She was the voice 
of Sonoma County when most other modes of com-
munication were unavailable. Pat provided accurate 
information, comfort and compassion to the hundreds 
of thousands who ached to know what was going on.   



 

  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

We had a fantastic time at VBS this year as we all 
learned more about the Fruits of the Spirit along-
side eighteen joyful, enthusiastic 4-11 year olds.  I 
want to say a big thank-you to all of the wonderful 
volunteers-each and every one of you were a big 
part of making it such an incredibly successful 
week!  
 
Our next Parents' Night Out will be Friday, July 26 
from 5:30-7:30 pm for children ages 2-11.   
Parents and grandparents can have a relaxing 
night out while the kids are treated to dinner, 
games, creative play, and crafts.  As a special sum-
mer treat, we will also be enjoying ice cream cones 
and sundaes. 

Diane Osten,  
Christian Education Co-Chair 

WE ARE MEETING ON THE 4TH OF JULY! PARENT  
NIGHT  

OUT 
July 26 

5:30-7:30 pm 
 

Ages 2-11 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

You shop. Amazon gives 0.5% of profits to our 
church! Log into amazonsmile before you shop! 

 

New Members were celebrated with a gathering  
at the home of Bill and Nancy Morgan. 

Save the dates 
To be photographed for 

the new church directory 

Photography 
dates: 

Sept. 9-12 

Certified Trainer  
and Retreat Leader  

Inspired by Dr. Brené 
Brown’s best-selling book,  
“The Gifts of Imperfection” 

 

BOOKS ON SALE NOW! 
$10 Donation to  

Church of the Roses  



 

  

    

 

 

 
 

John Baker 

Suzanne Barthel 

Bill Beaumont 

Judy Bello 

Carol Browne 

Bob Bunting 

Patrick Butler 

Wes Cox 

Alice Crouch  

Margie Donaldson 

Dick Draper 

Helen Dunn 

Barbara Flannery 

Ray Foreaker 

Nancy Lee (DIL of Nancy 

Hansen) 

 

 

Marilyn Hilen  

Jason Montsier 

Jessica Morse 

Jeanette Nichols 

Carolyn Kenworthy 
Karen Robidoux (Sneath) 

Polly Post 

Debbie Seat 

Bob Simmons 

Jim Taylor Sr. 

Bob Weber 

Helen Wikle 

Betty Witchey-Ryer 

Avery Yudice 
 

Those serving in our military 

Sgt. David A. Dickens, USAF Jason Morse, Coast 
Guard Lt. Ian Alloway Culver,  Lt. Col. David Trow-

bridge, M.D. is stationed at the Joint Air Force Base 
Elmendorf-Richardson in Anchorage, Ak and serves 

as a Cardiologist with the Alaska Native Medical 
Center, Chris Loranger serving in Afghanistan. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Those with health issues 

Those mourning the loss  
of a friend or family member 

 The family of Jeanne and Fred Recknagel as they 
mourn their passing on June 23rd . Their memorial will 
be on Saturday, July 13th , time to be determined. 

 The family of John Post as they mourn his passing on 
May 8th.  

 The family of Mickey Marshall as they mourn her 
passing on April 25th.  

 The family of Sylvia Turner as they mourn her passing 
on April 30th. Her memorial service will be at Daniel’s 
on Friday, July 26th at 11:00 am. 

 The family of Gladys Bates as they mourn her passing 
on April 20th.  

 The family of Lillian Pierce as they mourn her passing 
on April 5th.  

We inform our church members of the sad news that 
Fred and Jeanne Recknagle have died in a tragic acci-
dent on I-5 around Bakersfield. This is such a shock 
and a deep loss in our church family. A memorial will 
take place on Saturday, July 13th, time to be deter-
mined. 

 
Please keep the whole family and our church family 
in your prayers as we all mourn the loss of these 
amazing parents and grandparents and beloved 30 
year PCOR members.   

NO MEETING ON THE 4TH OF JULY! 

Dear Members and Friends of the Church of the Roses, 

I want to Thank You for the phone calls, prayers, con-
cerns, and beautiful cards with your words of love, 
compassion, and sympathy for me and my family on 
the passing of my beloved daughter, Cara. A celebra-
tion of her life will be held later this summer.  

I am truly blessed to be a member of the Church of the 
Roses Family.                 

Mike Sepulveda 



 

 

 

 

 HEALTH MINISTRY:  
Announces Forum & Support Group 

For Hearing Loss 

 

Everyone is invited to a 

 Forum on Hearing Loss  

Sunday, August 25th at 11:30 am  

in the Rose Room.  Lunch will be provided.  

Bring your friends and family!   

 
Speakers from the Hearing Loss Association 
of America (HLAA) will be discussing 
information on Tips for Communicating in the 
World of Hearing Loss, answering your 
questions about hearing loss and introducing 
a new Hearing Loss Support Group that will be 
starting at our church. This promises to be an 
information-filled event to improve your 
ability to hear and be heard!!  

 

Communication Tips between Hearing 
People and People with Hearing Loss 
(Hearing Loss Assoc.of America (HLAA))  
 
When hearing people communicate with people 
who have a hearing loss, and when audio is poor, it's 
important to emphasize the visual, and practice 
special speaking skills. 
Set the stage:  Get the listener's attention first.  Face 
her/him directly.  Make sure there is adequate 
lighting in your face.  Avoid noisy backgrounds.  Ask 
how to best facilitate communication. 
Project your communication:  Do not shout.  Speak 
and enunciate clearly.  Speak at a moderate pace.  Do 
not cover your mouth, chew food or gum, or smoke 
while talking.  Don't speak from another room. 

Rephrase if you are not understood.  Use facial 
expressions and gestures.  Give clues when changing 
subject. 
Be empathetic with person with hearing loss:  Be 
patient if the response seems slow or inappropriate.  
Clarify communication.  Stay positive and relaxed.  
Talk to the person, not about her/him.  Show respect 
to help build confidence. 
 
When people with hearing loss communicate with 
hearing people, they must acknowledge that 
communication is a two-way street, and that both 
parties - those with and without hearing loss - must 
make as much effort.  
Set the stage:  Tell others how best to talk to you.  
Pick your best spot - in terms of light, sound, 
proximity.  Anticipate difficult situations, and plan 
how to minimize them. 
Project your communication:  Pay attention.  
Concentrate on speaker.  Look for visual clues.  Ask 
for written clues if necessary.  Don't interrupt 
speaker.  Let conversation flow a little to gain more 
meaning. 
Be empathetic with speaking hearing person:  React.  
Let speaker know how well she/he is doing.  Don't 
bluff.  Admit it when you don't understand.  If unable 
to concentrate, ask to discuss later. 
 

July 25 & Aug. 1, 15, 22, 29 



 

  

We invite you to participate in private
 loving prayer for our friends and family 

July– August 2019 Calendar 
 
JULY 1 - MONDAY  
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
11:00 AM___Qi Gong 
7:00 PM___Boy Scouts  
 
JULY 2 - TUESDAY 
8:30 AM___B&G 
11:30 AM___Health Ministry  
 
JULY 3 - WEDNESDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
7:00 PM___Women's Al-Anon  
 
JULY 4 – THURSDAY  
Happy Independence Day! 
OFFICE CLOSED 
10:15 AM__Exploring God Idea 
 
JULY 5 – FRIDAY  
7:00 PM___Gamblers Anon. 
7:00 PM___Korean Youth  
 
JULY 6 – SATURDAY  
6:30 AM___Korean Prayer 
6:00 PM___SACRED SPACE 
 
JULY 7 – SUNDAY  
8:00 AM___Korean Worship 
9:00 AM___Learn Ukulele 
10:00 AM___Worship  
11:15 AM___Plan Sacred  
3:00 PM___Dev. Disabled 
6:00 PM___CoDA 
 
JULY 8 – MONDAY  
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
11:00 AM___Qi Gong 
7:00 PM___Boy Scouts  
 
JULY 9 – TUESDAY 
8:30 AM___B&G 
6:00 PM___Deacons 
 
JULY 10 – WEDNESDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
7:00 PM___Women's Al-Anon 
 
JULY 11 – THURSDAY 
12:00 PM___Noon Prayer 
7:00 PM___A.A. 
 
JULY 12 – FRIDAY 
7:00 PM___Gamblers Anon. 
7:00 PM___Korean Youth  
 
JULY 13 – SATURDAY 
6:30 AM___Korean Prayer 
TBD_RECKNAGEL MEMORIAL 
 
JULY 14 – SUNDAY 
8:00 AM___Korean Worship 
9:00 AM___Learn Ukulele 
10:00 AM___Worship  

11:30 AM___Retreat Planning  
3:00 PM___ SerDev. Disabled 
6:00 PM___CoDA 
 
JULY 15 – MONDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
11:00 AM___Qi Gong 
6:00 PM___Cub Scouts  
7:00 PM___Boy Scouts #135 
 
JULY 16 – TUESDAY 
8:30 AM___B&G 
12:30 PM___Personnel 
7:00 PM___Christian Ed. Com. 
7:30 PM___Boy Scouts Board 
 
JULY 17 – WEDNESDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
7:00 PM___Women's Al-Anon  
 
JULY 18 – THURSDAY 
12:00 PM___Noon Prayer 
3:30 PM___Book Club  
7:00 PM___A.A. 
7:00 PM___Girl Scouts 
 
JULY 19 – FRIDAY 
7:00 PM___Gamblers Anon. 
7:00 PM___Korean Youth  
 
JULY 20 – SATURDAY 
6:30 AM___Korean Prayer 
9:30 AM___Handicapables 
 
JULY 21 – SUNDAY 
8:00 AM___Korean Worship 
9:00 AM___Learn Ukulele 
10:00 AM___Worship  
11:15 AM___ BP Screening 
11:30 AM___Writing Group 
3:00 PM___ Ser Dev. Disabled 
6:00 PM___CoDA 
 
JULY 22 – MONDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
11:00 AM___Qi Gong 
7:00 PM___Boy Scouts #135 
7:00 PM___Preschool Board ? 
 
JULY 23 – TUESDAY 
8:30 AM___B&G 
5:30 PM___Church and World 
7:00 PM___Session Meeting 
 
 
JULY 24 – WEDNESDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
7:00 PM___Women's Al-Anon  
 
JULY 25 – THURSDAY 
11:00 AM___Tai Chi  
12:00 PM___Noon Prayer 

7:00 PM___A.A. 
 
JULY 26 - FRIDAY  
5:30 PM_PARENT NIGHT OUT  
7:00 PM___Gamblers Anon. 
7:00 PM___Korean Youth  
 
JULY 28 – SUNDAY 
8:00 AM___Korean Worship 
9:00 AM___Learn Ukulele 
10 AM_Worship - Pat Kerrigan 
11:15 AM___Plan Sacred  
2:00 PM___Voyagers @ SRJC  
3:00 PM___Ser Dev. Disabled 
6:00 PM___CoDA 
 
JULY 29 – MONDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
11:00 AM___Qi Gong 
7:00 PM___Boy Scouts #135 
 
JULY 30 – TUESDAY 
8:30 AM___B&G 
 
JULY 31 – WEDNESDAY 
9:30 AM___Adult Social Club 
7:00 PM___Women's Al-Anon  
  

Regular Schedule applies  
except for some committees. 
Check our website for  
updated calendar. 
 
Aug. 1- Thursday 
10:15 AM__Exploring God  
11:00 AM__Tai Chi 
12:00 PM__Noon Prayer 
 
AUG. 3- SATURDAY 
11 AM_ALICE CROUCH MEMO-
RIAL 
6:00 PM__SACRED SPACE 
 
AUG. 9 – FRIDAY 
6:30 PM __MHS Crews Pas-
tor’s 
 
AUG. 14 – WEDNESDAY 
7:00 AM__MHS BREAKFAST  
 
AUG. 15 – THURSDAY 
11:00__Tai Chi 
 
AUG. 18 - SUNDAY  
1:00 PM__Boomers Planning 
 
AUG. 22 – THURSDAY 
11:00__Tai Chi 
 
AUG. 25 – SUNDAY 
11:30_HEARING LOSS FORUM 
 
AUG. 29 – THURSDAY 
11:00__Tai Chi 
 

ARTISTS 

We are lucky to have 
these wonderful artists 
at PCOR! Bob Sorani just 
finished this statue for 
his grandson. His goal is 
to make one for each of 
his children and he is 
well on his way! 

Diana Anderson has do-
nated several of her 
beautiful paintings to be 
auctioned by the church 
with all proceeds going 
to the Deacon’s Food 
Pantry. We are blessed! 
They are currently on 
display in Campbell 
Court.  



CHURCH OF THE ROSES / 117	          	       www.cmpublications.com		                For sponsorship information, please call (951) 776-0601

CHURCH OF THE ROSES WOULD L IKE TO THANK THESE BUSINESSES FOR MAKING OUR NEWSLETTER POSSIBLE

Painter - Artist
Marjorie Murray-Cortez

707-527-7250
mmurraycortez@att.net
mmurraycortezfineart.com

Funeral Home & Crematory
Serving Sonoma County Families

Since 1875
We honor all Religious Traditions

Family Owned and Operated:
*Complete Funeral Service Facilities
*Cremation Facilities on Site
*Traditional and Memorial Services
*Pre-Planning   *Funeral Insurance Plans
*Receiving from and Shipping to Other Funeral   
  Homes

Open Every Day ~ Professionally Trained Staff
1225 Sonoma Avenue, Santa Rosa

Phone: (707) 525-3730
Fax: (707) 525-3735

Email: mail@danielschapeloftheroses.com

CA Lic: FD-209      					     CA Lic: CR-92

Barbara Nelson
Cruise & Group Specialist

BARBARA'S TRAVEL
Cruises - Tour & Packages

866-462-7887 		        Call (707) 538-3836
Affil. w/San Marin Travel 			  Fax (707) 538-3862
CST #1003321-10 			    barbarastravel@earthlink.net

P. Duffy Conneely
9660 Old Redwood Hwy.

Windsor, CA 95492
(707) 838.6000 P
(707) 838.7000 F 

www.whcmortuary.com

"Most economical cremation, funeral, and
ship-out packages in Sonoma County"

LICENSED
&

INSURED

CHRIS RHODES
CONSTRUCTION

REMODELING • ADDITIONS
COMMERCIAL • RESIDENTIAL

FREE ESTIMATES
QUALITY & AFFORDABLE

538-8109

We provide compassionate, affordable, and bonded 
FIJIAN CARE GIVERS. 

CALL NOW! 
(707) 304 9179 OR (707) 978 1457

koroitamanapoasa@gmail.com
3455 Wallace Rd. • Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

Find us online at:
www.divinefijiancare.com

Abbey Carpet & Floor
You can count on us!

(707) 542-4981
3780 Santa Rosa Ave.
www.conklinsr.com

Lic. #248359
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